Tom Infusino

P.O. Box 792

Pine Grove, CA 95665

(209) 295-8866

tomi@volcano.net
7/25/11

Calaveras County Board of Supervisors

Government Center

891 Mt. Ranch Rd.

San Andreas, CA 95249

RE: Comments regarding the appeals of the Planning Commission decision on Project 2011-014 Coe Shooting Center.  

Dear Supervisors, 

My name it Tom Infusino, and I am making these comments on behalf of the Calaveras Planning Coalition.  

I have written extensively on this project to the Planning Commission (Attachments 1 & 2), so I will merely summarize now two options you have to balance the interests of the shooting center applicants and the neighboring landowners.  

The first and best option you have is to let the shooting center applicant go through the conditional use permit process as indicated in the Board’s year 2000 ordinance.  (Attachment 3.)  However, because of the land use and zoning conflicts, the Coe Shooting Center would have to also change the land use designation to one that allows shooting centers, change the zoning to one of the categories that allows shooting centers, and complete environmental review.  In addition, since the shooting center is merely one component of a larger multiple use plan for development of the adjoined parcels, to avoid the regulatory complications of attempting piecemeal approvals, prudence may lead the applicant to seek a specific plan approval for the entire development.    

The second option is to direct planning staff and county counsel to work with the applicant and the appellants to prepare an enforceable development agreement to satisfy the concerns of the appellants and the needs of the applicant.  Such a development agreement is authorized by the performance standards in your zoning code that apply to the M-2 zone.  (Calaveras County Code, sec. 17.42.060.)  Some of the issues and terms might be gleaned from the applicant’s and the appellants’ representations to the Planning Commission (See Attachment 1, pp. 2-4.)    
We understand that this involves using precious staff time.  However, I would anticipate that it would take less staff time to find out if a development agreement will resolve most of the issues, than it would to litigate the complex case in Superior Court.  (Since one of the appellants is an attorney with a substantial investment in his home that neighbors the shooting center site, the Board should not underestimate the likelihood of litigation.)  In this instance, an ounce of litigation prevention might be worth a pound of litigation cure.  

As you know, if you make the decision to add shooting centers as a use by right in the M-2 zone, you will then have to list the use as such in the zoning code.  When the use is added to the zoning code, you could define it as: “a shooting center accompanied by an enforceable development agreement that provides at least the equivalent level of protection to the public as a conditional use permit.”  Thus, the code would provide an alternative process for shooting center approval without compromising public health, safety, and well being.      

While we understand that this second approach is an unorthodox means of balancing the interests of the respective property owners, it is far superior to totally abandoning the interest of neighbors by allowing shooting centers throughout the M-2 zone without enforceable conditions.  

Sincerely, 
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Thomas P. Infusino, Facilitator

Calaveras Planning Coalition 
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